
Republic of the Philippines 
Province of Romblon 

Email: defino.condes.secretariatoffice@gmail.com 
Contact no: 09353149411/09094668982 

 

09 July 2023 

 

MA. ANTONIA YULO-LOYZAGA 

Secretary 

Department of Environment and Natural Resources 

DENR Bldg. Visayas Avenue,  

Diliman, Quezon City 
 
 

ATTENTION: Lormelyn E. Claudio 

   Regional Director, DENR MIMAROPA 

 

PETITION 

 

Comes now unto this honorable office of DENR-MIMAROPA respectfully filed this 

PETITION for valid reasons to wit: 

That we request the Cadastral Survey of the whole area of Tipolo, Sitio of Barangay 

Poblacion, Sta. Fe, Romblon. Especially the Cadastral Survey under the name of Marcelo 

Condes and Domingo Condes, approved Cadastral Survey and Title and any documents 

pertaining to this parcel of land in which we request for your personal assistance attached 

copy of your guidance to search in your honorable office. 

That we request urgent relocation of DENR survey to make it fair and just to everyone or 

to the accused person Nino Sanches. 

That the Joebeth Condes and Julian Condes hearing was found out that it is unfair unjust 

decision that Nino Sanches did not give a copy to us their documents, but we provide our 

documents all in all to show that this seashore is a part of our parcel of land of Marcelo 

Condes and Domingo Condes Titled property. 

That we request on this major reasons that this case shall be endorsed to DENR-

MIMAROPA temporarily provided by Regional Director or Engr. Dublado or his 

representative to make it clear for just and fair judgement since the attitude and 

pronouncement of DENR hearing officer is biased, unfair and unjust and report to DENR 

Odiongan that all our legal papers endorsed or filed to them shall be forwarded to 

MIMAROPA including the Nino Sanches documents and schedule the MIMAROPA 

hearing on or before 20 July 2023 to follow the rules and regulations of DENR Policy Land 

Disputes or your Administrative Order of DENR. 

Wherefore premises considered that this PETITION be granted and be given due course. 

Urgent Please reply thru our email. 

 

Respectfully yours, 

  

 Hon. Ninoy B. Defiño        Joebeth Condes  
      Consultant                    Complainant  
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